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June 11, 2021 

 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Long-Term Care Home Stakeholders  
  
FROM:   Sheila Bristo 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Long-Term Care Operations Division 
    Ministry of Long-Term Care  
 
SUBJECT: Inspections Branch Director  
 
By way of this memo, I am announcing that Stacey Colameco, Director of the Long-Term 
Care Inspections Branch (LTCIB), has accepted a position, as Director of Information 
Management Shared Services, at the Workplace Safety and Insurance Board (WSIB) 
effective June 21, 2021.  Stacey’s last day with the ministry will be on June 18, 2021.   
 
Stacey has been Director of LTCIB for over three years and, prior to that, was a Senior 
Manager in the program for over two years. Her leadership within the Long-Term Care 
Inspections Program was reflected in the opportunities she identified and shared to enhance 
the quality of life for residents in our long-term care homes.  Her insights and guidance are 
acknowledged and appreciated.   
 
Brad Robinson will assume the role of Acting Director of LTCIB while recruitment is 
underway.  
 
I thank Stacey for her contributions and wish her continued success in her new role.      
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Sheila Bristo 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Long-Term Care Operations Division 
 
c:  
 Richard Steele, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care (MLTC) 

Stacey Colameco, Director, Inspections Branch, Long-Term Care Operations 
Division, MLTC 

Brad Robinson, Assistant Director, Inspections Branch, Long-Term Care Operations 
Division, MLTC 


